
 

 

 

Recommendation for Council Action (CMD) 

Austin City Council Item ID: 29059 Agenda Number 13. 

Meeting Date: December 12, 2013 

Department: Contract Management 

Subject 
 
Authorize negotiation and execution of an amendment to the professional services agreement with RVi for landscape-
architectural services for the Roy G. Guerrero Colorado River Park in the amount of $40,000, for a total contract 
amount not to exceed $364,615. 

Amount and Source of Funding 
 
Funding is available in the Fiscal Year 2013-2014 Capital Budget of the Parks and Recreation Department. 

Fiscal Note 
 
A fiscal note is attached. 

Purchasing 
Language:       

Prior Council 
Action: 

June 14, 2001 – Council authorized negotiation and execution of the professional services 
agreement. 

For More 
Information: Mark Schruben 512-974-7048; Lucy Bonee 512-974-7967; Lacy Kuslo 512-974-7141. 

Boards and 
Commission 
Action: 

      

Related Items:  

MBE / WBE: 
This contract was awarded in compliance with City Code Chapter 2-9B (Minority Owned and 
Women Owned Business Enterprise Procurement Program) with 9.11% MBE and 9.04% 
WBE subconsultant participation to date. 

Additional Backup Information 



 

 

 
Construction for the Roy G. Guerrero Colorado River Park, located at 400 Grove Blvd in southeast Austin, began in 
October 2009.  After construction delays, substantial completion was achieved in February 2013 and the park was 
opened to the public on July 1, 2013. Funding for this project is from the 1998 Bond Program.   
 
The original construction contract duration was one year; however, construction delays extended the duration by an 
additional 2 ½ years.  This amendment will fund the consultant’s additional efforts required to mitigate construction 
delays, review and assist in negotiations with the contractor on change orders, provide construction phase services, 
and prepare and process a Site Plan Amendment which is necessary to close out the Site Development Permit.   
 
The project is located in zip code 78702 and is managed by the Public Works Department.  
 
This amendment has been approved by the City’s Change Control Committee.  
 
RVi (formerly Richardson Verdoorn) is located in Austin, TX. 

 
 


